
 

STATEMENT ON BEHALF OF THE GROUP OF 77 AND CHINA  
BY MS. MASSENI KABA SALEH, SECOND SECRETARY AT THE PERMANENT MISSION OF THE 
REPUBLIC OF GUINEA TO THE UNITED NATIONS, ON AGENDA ITEM 154: ADMINISTRATIVE 
AND BUDGETARY ASPECTS OF THE FINANCING OF THE UNITED NATIONS PEACEKEEPING 

OPERATIONS: UPDATED FINANCIAL POSITION OF CLOSED PEACEKEEPING MISSIONS AS AT 30 
JUNE 2020, AT THE SECOND RESUMED PART OF THE SEVENTY
Group of 77 and China would like to thank the Assistant -Secretary General and Controller Mr. 
Chandramouli Ramanathan, and the Chair of the Adviso ry Committee on Administrative and 
Budgetary Questions, Mr. Abdallah Bachar Bong, for introducing their respective reports.  
 
Mr. Chair,  
 
2. The classification of a mission as Closed Peacekeeping mission is for my Group, a G roup, because it 

prevents these missions from fulfilling  their obligations vis a vis vendors, third party claims and 
member states, but also vis a vis Troops and Police contributing countries. Some of these 
liabilities have been outstanding for many years. The Group is of the view that Troops and Police 
contributing countries already pay a heavy price to  these conflicts and should not, for any reason, 
be asked to bear additional costs.  The Group will therefore look forward to innovative strategies 
developed by the Secretary General to resolve this situation expeditiously and will seek 
clarification on the current situation of TCCs and PCCs treatment including further details with 
regard to Member States in arrears and amounts due to the 29 closed PKOs as well as request 
once again that such information be included in future reports of the Secretary General.  
 




